                                         FRIENDS OF THE SMITH MOUNTAIN STATE PARK, INC.
                                                        Meeting minutes---April, 15, 2024
WEBSITE:   smlspfriends.com
ATTENDANCE:   16 members    3 Park staff
President, Nancy Galvan, greeted everyone and asked for a vote on the previous month’s minutes.  The minutes were approved as written.
Susan Eldridge, Treasurer, gave her report:  Income $685.55   Expenses: $977.81  Net Income:  -$291.26   Her report was accepted as read.
Park Assistant Manager, Jared, reported that there are many projects going on in the Park and our new Park Manager, Chris Fritze, introduced himself and is looking forward to working with the Friends.
Park Interpreter, Jet, thanked everyone who helped with the Easter program. The Earth Day program was April 20th on the pavilion and among other things they mane bird feeders our of recycled materials.                May 11th will be the Mother’s Day program. Jet is looking for volunteers to serve the desserts that she is also hoping that some of the members will donate.  There will be a pontoon boat tour.  The tea will be from 12-1pm.  May 18th is Kids to Parks Day from 9:30 to 1:30, and more volunteers are needed.
They are doing interviews for summer interpreters.  They have hired Julia Toth to assist Jet. They are looking to hire snack bar help,  and life guards.
Our Trails and Landscape coordinator, Martha said that 7 people helped and they are one third of the way done ( your secretary failed to write down if it was trails or the garden—sorry)  She said we need signage and that the trails are taken care of very well.
Janis, Winter Lecturer Series, reported that we ended up in the red and that we need a publicity chairman.  She also thanked everyone who contributed refreshments.  Also, the Book Corner is pretty well stocked, but she will take books on nature and she is now taking books for adults (on nature)
Dick, Blue Bird Coordinator, reported that we have 14 blue bird boxes and that 7 now have eggs for a total of 24.  He has monitors signed up for the year.
We have elections in June and need nominations.  If you would like to run let a Board member know
May is Membership month. Bring a friend to our picnic which will be May 20th at 5:30pm.  Hamburgers and hotdogs and water will be provided  .Members will bring a dish and/or a dessert to share.  There will be a $5.00 fee per person to cover expenses.
Martha would like someone to give more info on Friends page to social media.  The Park is a member of the SML Chamber of Commerce and the Friends can share info thru them.
Meeting was adjourned.                                                                                                                                       Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                                                                     Diana Brennan, Secretary 
  
